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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.  Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner, Dr. Mostofa Sarwar and Commissioner Walter Tillery 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Deferred
COMMUNICATIONS 


No Report 
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Daniels reported that Dr. Sarwar is the Chancellor of Academic Affairs at Delgado Community College where he joined the Science and Math Department in February of this year; he was formerly at the University of New Orleans.
Chairman Daniels reported that Dr. Sarwar was going to serve on the Finance Committee. 
Chairman Daniels reported that he was going to rearrange the agenda to accommodate our friends in the hospitality industry so that they can go back to work.
AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS – HOSPITALITY WORKERS 

Lilly stated that thousands of hospitality workers were left waiting for hours for the buses and hospitality workers work 12 plus hour shifts, many 7 days a week, in a city where hospitality workers bring in $7.8 Billion in revenue a year. RTA’s top priority should be providing timely 24-hour transit service for workers that carry the city on their backs. 
Lilly stated that the hospitality workers produced the budget that the RTA exploits for capital gains and the RTA recently spent $800,000 of public money to conduct a Streetcar Expansion Study, something the RTA claimed not to be a priority and she asked why is it the commissioners feel comfortable conducting these expensive studies that we already know won’t benefit the working class New Orleans. 
Tony stated that there are thousands of hospitality workers waiting at bus stops for hours on end and for what the RTA paid for the new CAD/AVL system on the buses, the RTA could have purchased at least 2 additional buses to add to the New Orleans East Lines and could have had more money for buses every hour instead of every 3 hours. 
Tony stated that buses every hour was the bare minimum of what the public expected the RTA to provide 
Tony stated that more buses needed to be put out for service and buses should run maybe every 15-minutes day and night. 
TMSEL PENSION BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Chairman Daniels stated that the Board of Commissioners would like to appoint Patricia Campbell and Willie Jefferson to the TMSEL Pension Board.
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the TMSEL Pension Board Appointments.  Motion No 18-091 was approved with 7 yeas and 1 Nay.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


Dr. Munster stated that the Authorization to Procure Professional Services pursuant to Resolution #18-065 was going to be Deloitte, Thompson Coburn and Burns Innovation Group.
RTA MISSION STATEMENT

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.  

Commission Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the RTA Mission Statement.  Resolution No. 18- 081 was adopted unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that there would be an Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REORT 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – OCTOBER 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Net Operating Revenue Line Item from January through October reflected that operating revenues and government assistance have exceeded operating expenses and TMSEL legacy costs by $17.8 Million.  This was $4.9 Million more than projected. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that Revenue Sources Line Item reflected that about 80% of RTA Operating Revenue comes from Sales Tax Collections.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Farebox Recovery Ratio Line Item reflected a modest rebound from farebox recovery slumps in August and September and the Ratio remains within the normal range of 10% to 30%.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Average Fare for fixed route service for streetcars and buses is $1.06 and, when you build in all the various discounts, the average fare for fixed route was $1.06 compared to $1.25 and staff budgets 95₵; streetcar was budgeted at 83₵ and received 87₵ and the bus side was budgeted at 75₵ and is 76₵. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Service Coverage Ratio Line Item, despite the fact that operating revenues underperformed again in October, was a healthy ratio 9 (of 1.51) and was maintained and RTA consistently earns sufficient operating income to cover debt interest and principal.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Liability Claims Line Item reflected that claims paid out in October totaled $77,000.  Seven (7) claims were settled, exceeding the average of 2-3 cases per month.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item, which includes Preventative Maintenance, reflected that RTA has received additional Federal Funds.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Ronald Baptiste reported that these funds were to be used for Preventative Maintenance.


In response to Commissioner Wegner, Ronald Baptiste reported that obtaining extra funds was a way that the Federal Government rewarded for a job well done.


Ronald Baptiste reported that in the budgetary process staff anticipated using some of the Cash Reserves to balance out the RTA’s revenue and expenses and staff was not drawing from the reserves but putting funds into the reserve; the agency has done extremely well this year.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that staff has developed a policy and was working with Dr. Munster to complete the policy and it would be presented to the Finance Committee.

Ronald Baptiste stated that that the policy will have funds put aside for inventory, Operating Reserves and to match grants.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AMEND:

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT – DELGADO COMMUNITY COLLEGE 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to amend the contract with Delgado Community College.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Detrich Hebert Johnson reported that this grant would be used for training for the employees.


Commissioner Wegner reported that the training would allow the employees upward mobility.  

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize to amend the contract with Delgado Community College.  Resolution No. 18-082 was adopted with one 7 yeas and one abstention.
TO SOLICIT:

OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE SERVICES AGREEMENT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to issue a solicitation for an Operations and Maintenance Services Agreement.

In response to Commissioner Bryant, Dr. Munster reported that the line was struck from the original resolution.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to Solicit for Operations and Maintenance Services Agreement.  Resolution No. 18-083 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the report was sent out in advance.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT 
Commissioner Wegner reported that during the last board meeting on Tuesday, October 30th, several representatives from the Hospitality Workers Association spoke about their desire for increased frequency, late night service and service to East New Orleans. The RTA is reviewing these requests and will do its best to address them in our planning as we move forward. 

Commissioner Wegner reported that the operations team is continuing to place more of our new bus stop signs on lines around the city. As of last week, 1,484 new signs have been installed. Check out the website for the new sign counter and a page with more information about sign replacement. We will be replacing all signs throughout the system. We are on track to have all of the old style signs replaced by the end of this month. If you see a stop without a sign or a sign in need of repair, please call the Rideline at 504-248-3900.

Commissioner Wegner reported that the RTA’s Rideline began taking schedule and route information calls from Jefferson Transit riders on Sunday, November 4th. We’re proud to be partnering with our colleagues at Jefferson Transit to provide convenient access to information about both systems.

Commissioner Wegner reported that the RTA and our shelter contractor, Laurel Outdoor, continue to clean and maintain bus stops and shelters across the system. If you see a stop or shelter that needs to be cleaned please report it to the Rideline at 504-248-3900.

RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

Commissioner Neal reported that there was a meeting on October 7, 2018 that he was unable to attend due to a work commitment.
Commissioner Neal reported that the Riders Advisory Committee continues to talk about the budget and the shelters. 
Commissioner Neal reported that the next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 5, 2018 and this meeting would be the last chance for the public to have input regarding the 2019 Proposed Budget. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that there was a total of 2,222 bus stops in the network and staff has replaced 1,500 and staff will meet the target date by the end of November; the vandalism and theft of bus stop signs went down significantly.

Justin Augustine reported that in a step toward regionalization, the first initiative was to combine the Call Centers between JeT and the RTA so there’s one number that the public can call to give complaints, concerns and any issues regarding transit fares for the RTA and JeT. 

Justin Augustine reported that the Call Center Operators are very important to the agency and learned the JeT System fast.

Justin Augustine reported that Mass Transit did an article on RTA and JeT partnering on Customer Service.


Justin Augustine stated the following regarding the Canal St. Improvement Study:
· SMP calls for Canal St. to be among first corridors for high-capacity transit
· Canal Street among most important transit lines: high ridership and multi-modal connections
· Speed is low – avg. of 7.6 mph – and unguarded crossings lead to high accident rate
· Study looking at:
· Infrastructure improvements
· Stop optimization
· Signal prioritization
· Off-door payment options
· Methodology:
· Transdev Netherlands collaboration with local team
· Analysis of real-time data from CAD/AVL system
· Input from global best practices, plus local advocates
· Result will be recommendations to RTA Board and the City of New Orleans
· Study to be completed in December
· First step to high-capacity corridors. Next study on #94-Broad, included as budget option for 2019
Commissioner Daniels stated that he wanted to accelerate these ideas because people feel that staff takes too long with common sense solutions. 
Justin Augustine stated that there are certain things that the RTA can’t control and he wanted the Board to assist staff in working with the City.
Justin Augustine showed the Board a few pictures of staff cleaning the bus stops and these pictures are before and after pictures and you can see the trash cans are right adjacent to the stops and people refuse to take 2 steps to put their trash into the trash receptacle, but staff will continue the campaign work with the city.
Justin Augustine reported on the Regional Ride Sales Update:
RTA Activity 
· Regional Rides issued: 1,716 = 1,135 + 581 from GoMobile
JeT Activity 
· Regional Rides issued: 1,274
Combined
· Total Regional Rides issued: 2,990
Justin Augustine reported that the GoMobile 2.0 Data was as follows:
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App 10/7 through 11/3: 10,816
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App through 11/3: 62,060
Justin Augustine reported that to date the RTA has don $1.2 Million of sales for the GoMobile 2.0.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS 
Kent “Bongo” Richard said that the operator closed the streetcar door on him and hurt his knee two years ago. 
Kent “Bongo” Richard stated that the operators don’t let him on the streetcar because he is white and they are discriminating against him and the operators are very rude.
Kenneta Williams stated that the operators are very rude and they need to go to refresher classes on Customer Service.

Kenneta Williams stated that he needed to use the LIFT and the operator was very rude and would not allow him to use the LIFT.

Kenneta Williams stated that the operators are very rude and mean to the passengers.

Valerie Jefferson stated that she has been with the company for 25 years and the company has always had an open door policy and last week she was banned from going upstairs.

Valerie Jefferson stated that the Broad Line and the #64 running times were very close and the operators can’t operate those lines safely.

Valerie Jefferson stated that all employees should be treated equally.
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:15: a.m. on the matter:

· Transdev Services, Inc.
Verbal Motion 18-092 was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:58a a.m. Verbal Motion No. 18- 093 was approved unanimously
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of November 13, 2018 at 11:59 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-094 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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